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Dear Rod, 
 
 

It is with much gratitude that we acknowledge the gift of $1,950 from NJ 
Saltwaterfisherman.com to the New Jersey chapter of the Recreational Fishing 

Alliance at the Annual Banquet held at the Captain’s Inn.  Thank you for including 
us in your fundraising efforts. The ongoing generosity of your community continues 
to be simply astounding.  The food, company and prizes were all outstanding.  

Please extend a word of gratitude to everyone from your organization, as well as to 
the donors of the prizes and all those whom attended. 

 
Your donation will be used towards RFA’s efforts to preserve the fishing rights of 

NJ’s anglers.  This includes working towards scientific research as well as 
supporting lobbying efforts for legislation that support the RFA mission statement. 
 

Banding together for the common cause fishing future can only make us stronger, 
and we are very grateful for the support of you and your members as we continue 

to pursue the many important initiatives to benefit New Jersey’s saltwater anglers. 
 
Again, thank you for your support. 

 
Regards, 

 

 
 

 
Capt. Adam Nowalsky, Chairman 

RFA-NJ 
 

Capt. Adam Nowalsky, 

Chairman 
 

Capt. Fran Verdi, 

Vice-Chairman 
 

 

 


